
Correspondence received since the April 2025 council meeting: 

• NKDC Notice of Vacancy. 

• Weekly update from Ian Carrington on highway repairs.  

• Confirmation that Bowls Club have now been granted their premises licence. 

• Notification of road closure – Middle Fen Lane, 15 May – 16 June. 

• NKDC Parish & town council newsletter. 

• Slides from the recent NKDC Parish & town council forum. 

• Letter from NKDC Planning Enforcement Officer in relation to the meeting regarding 

a property in the village. 

• Clarification from NKDC planning team on what Prior Notification is. 

• NALC/CPRE guide on responding to planning application. 

• Launch of the Lincolnshire Armed Forces Community Directory by the Lincolnshire 
Armed Forces Covenant Partnership.  

• Clear Councils Newsletter.  

• Agenda for the MAG (flooding) meeting. 

• LALC eNews. 

• Thank you from Guide Dogs for the invitation to the Annual Parish Meeting and 
confirmation that they received £54 in donations on the night. 

• LCC Town and Parish Council Update. 

• Confirmation that the Legionella tests are all ok. 
 

 

Meetings held since the April 2025 council meeting: 

• 16/04/25 – Cllr Trafford attended a meeting on site with NKDC planning 

enforcement officer and a resident regarding a development in the village. 

• 23/04/25 – Clerk attended dashboard training for the new groundwater sensors (as a 

member of the Emergency Plan Team). 

• 27/04/25 – Various officers and councillors attended the Community Litter Pick. 

• 28/04/25 – Various officers and councillors attended the Annual Parish Meeting. 

• 01/05/25 – Cllrs Buckley-Jones and Sockell attended dashboard training for the new 

groundwater sensors (as members of the Emergency Plan Team). 

• 07/05/25 – Officers and councillors helped out at the VE80 Tea. 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


